
Town of Meridian Hills

Public Safety Meeting Minutes

November 5, 2013

The Town of Meridian Hills held a Public Safety Meeting at 7pm in the Sanctuary of Second Presbyterian Church, 7700 N. Meridian Street, with city-wide implications.  Due to two violent home invasions in adjacent neighborhoods, there were an estimated 750 people in the Sanctuary - standing room only - and comprehensive media coverage including all local TV, radio and newspaper outlets.

Dr. Lewis Galloway, Senior Pastor of Second Presbyterian Church, opened the meeting with a prayer.

Walter Freihofer, Meridian Hills Council President, welcomed everyone and introduced the Town of Meridian Hills and Williams Creek Elected Officials, Town Police, representatives from the City-County Council, State Government, Mayor’s Office, Prosecutor’s Office, and Arden, Windcombe, Greenbriar, Nora and the neighborhood west of Spring Mill in attendance.

Rick Batza, Deputy Marshal for the Town of Meridian Hills, introduced the many IMPD Police Officers in attendance including Officers William Lorah, Scott Hasler, Tom Koppel, Peter Mungovan and Michael Hanson.  Deputy Batza shared the significant training and background of many of Town Officers as well as the IMPD Officers, including former SWAT team members, former Federal Agents, Chief of Investigations for Indiana Department of Homeland Security/State Fire Marshal’s Office, Community Relations, Detectives, etc.  Deputy Batza shared how the Town Police work together with IMPD on a regular basis.

IMPD North District Commander, Tom Koppel, addressed the two violent home invasions near 7100 N. Spring Mill Rd and near 7900 N. College Ave.  He shared limited information, as the investigation was ongoing.  He reiterated that this type of violence is not typical and not acceptable in Indianapolis, and confirmed that both marked and undercover and plain-clothes police have been combing the area and have built a strong case against the suspects.  Four of the suspects have already been apprehended.

Al Kasper, Williams Creek Town Marshal, showed a map of crime within the city and identified Meridian Hills and Williams Creek as being significantly lower than surrounding areas due to the supplemental patrols of the Town Police.  Marshal Kasper also shared city websites to retrieve crime statistics within the community.  These links are also posted on www.meridianhills.org.

Sgt. Matt Grimes, Town Police Officer, gave a detailed presentation on how to improve your personal safety and eliminate opportunities for crime.

The meeting was an incredible show of concern by both the residents and the police, and an important step in the healing process of our community.  There were resident questions and answers with an open microphone, addressed by IMPD, Town Police, Officials from the Town, City, Mayor’s Office or Prosecutor’s Office, as appropriate.  The meeting concluded around 9pm.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Terry O’Brien

Meridian Hills Town Council

